
OFFICE OF OPERATIONS

N d T I C E 
November 10, 20141 I.2-'-

TC}: All Office of Operations Fersor~nel

FROM: Director, Office of ~peratians

SUBJECT: NOTIFICATION OF THE DISCONTTh~UATION OF LOANS TO THETRAFFIC DYVTSIQNS

On January 31, 2014, the Department declared 2014 to be "The Year of the Traffic." Based on adesire to reduce "A" and "K" traffic collisions, a substantial commitment was made, redeployingpersonnel from atl Areas into Traffic Divisions. Although the deployment and utilization ofadditional personnel into Traffic Divisions was successful, there is a need to balance resourcesthroughout the Department to assist with new endeavors.

Mast recently all Office of Operations Command Officers were challenged to develop crimestrategies and goals that were specific to their respective commands. In support of these goals,we will reallocate the much needed resources to assist with their success. ~n order to assist AreaCommands in accomplishing their goals, on December 27, 2014, "The Year of tl~e Traffic" willcpncluc~e and officers on loan will return to their respective t~reas. We recognize this previousdeployment of personnel was an intelligent and strategic effort enacted to address traffic relateissues in our communities. Since one of the desired byproducts of this loan was to rejuvenate,reeducate and farther develop a passion for traffic enforcement, by reassigning officers back totheir prior Areas, we will be reintegrating this renewed passion and expertise into the larger workforce. Thzs action will thereby act as afarce-multiplier in the cor~imitment and effectiveness oftraffic enforcement.

Effective December 28, 2Q l4, Deployment Period No. 1-2015, all traffic Ioans will be returnedto their previous division of assignment.

If you have any q sti ns regarding this issue, please contact Commander Matt Blake, Assistantto th ~rectar, of Oper s, at {213) 486-0110,
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EARL C. PAYN R, ss' tant ChiefDirector, Offic of perat~ s
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